

## The University of New Mexico

School of Law Office of the Dean 1117 Stanford NE Albuquerque, NM 87131-1431 Telephone (505) 277-4700 FAX (505) 277-0068

## MEMORANDUM

TO:

LAW FACULTY

FROM:

LEO M. ROMERO, DEAN

DATE:

February 21, 1996

**SUBJECT:** 

**FACULTY MEETING** 

Faculty Meeting Agenda Monday, February 26, 1996 Dean's Conference Room 4:00 p.m.

- Approval of Minutes of February 12, 1996, Faculty Meeting
  Approval of Minutes of February 19, 1996, Faculty Meeting
- 2. Dean's Report
- 3. Faculty Hiring Decisions Action Item
  - A. Southwest Indian Law Clinic Position
  - B. Writing Director Position
- 4. Adjournment

Attendance at this meeting is important, just as important as the last meeting at which we made hiring decisions, so I implore you to attend. Again, the meeting may go beyond 6:00 p.m., so please make arrangements to stay late.

The same procedure, secret ballots and substantial support, will apply to these hiring decisions.

February 26, 1996

Faculty Meeting Minutes School of Law Dean's Conference Room, 4:00 p.m.

PRESENT:

Anspach, Bergman, Browde, Desiderio, DuMars, Ellis, Fort, Fritz,

Gonzales, Hall, Hart, Hermann, Kelly, Kovnat, Lopez, MacPherson, Martinez, Mathewson, Montoya, Norwood, Occhialino, Rapaport, Romero, Schwartz, Taylor, Utton, Valencia-Weber, Winograd, Wolf

ABSENT:

Burr

The meeting was called to order by Dean Romero.

Following a motion and second, the minutes of the February 12, 1996, meeting were approved as printed. The minutes of the February 19, 1996, meeting were also approved after a second and motion.

## Dean's Report:

NITA Southwest Trial Advocacy Program will be held at the Law School May 15 - 25, 1996.

Sherry Wolf will be a presenter at a symposium at Denver College of Law on March 1 and 2.

The Law School has invited Karl Johnson and Michelle Giger, of the New Mexico Bar Foundation, to present a session on "Hate, Violence and the Law: The Lawyer's Responsibility" on Thursday, April 11, from 10:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. Classes will be canceled during this period. More details will follow.

The faculty joined Dean Romero in congratulating the Environmental Law Moot Court team for their performance at the national competition at Pace Law School.

## **Hiring Decisions:**

The faculty voted to extend an offer to Christine Zuni as an Assistant Professor of Law. They also voted to extend an offer to Barbara Blumenfeld as Legal Writing Program Director and Assistant Professor of Law for a two or three year period, depending on University policy.